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27 CFR Ch. I (4–1–02 Edition)§ 13.1

EDITORIAL NOTE: Nomenclature changes to 
part 13 appear by T.D. ATF–449, 66 FR 19085, 
Apr. 13, 2001.

Subpart A—Scope and 
Construction of Regulations

§ 13.1 Scope of part. 

The regulations in this part govern 
the procedure and practice in connec-
tion with the issuance, denial, and rev-
ocation of certificates of label ap-
proval, certificates of exemption from 
label approval, and distinctive liquor 
bottle approvals under 27 U.S.C. 205(e) 
and 26 U.S.C. 5301. The regulations in 
this part also provide for appeal proce-
dures when applications for label ap-
proval, exemptions from label ap-
proval, or distinctive liquor bottle ap-
provals are denied, when such applica-
tions are approved with qualifications, 
or when these applications are ap-
proved and then subsequently revoked.

§ 13.2 Delegations of the Director. 

All of the regulatory authorities of 
the Director contained in part 13 of the 
regulations are delegated to appro-
priate ATF officers. These ATF officers 
are specified in ATF Order 1130.21, Del-
egation Order—Delegation of the Direc-
tor’s Authorities in 27 CFR Part 13—
Labeling Proceedings. ATF delegation 
orders, such as ATF Order 1130.21, are 
available to any interested person by 
mailing a request to the ATF Distribu-
tion Center, P.O. Box 5950, Springfield, 
Virginia 22150–5950, or by accessing the 
ATF web site (http://
www.atf.treas.gov). 

[T.D. ATF–449, 66 FR 19085, Apr. 13, 2001]

Subpart B—Definitions

§ 13.11 Meaning of terms. 

Where used in this part and in forms 
prescribed under this part, where not 
otherwise distinctly expressed or mani-
festly incompatible with the intent 
thereof, terms shall have the meaning 
ascribed in this subpart. Words in the 
plural form shall include the singular, 
and vice versa, and words importing 
the masculine gender shall include the 
feminine. The terms ‘‘include’’ and 
‘‘including’’ do not exclude things not 

enumerated that are in the same gen-
eral class. 

Act. The Federal Alcohol Administra-
tion Act. 

Applicant. The permittee or brewer 
whose name, address, and basic permit 
number, or plant registry number, ap-
pears on an unapproved ATF F 5100.31, 
application for a certificate of label ap-
proval, certificate of exemption from 
label approval, or distinctive liquor 
bottle approval. 

Appropriate ATF officer. An officer or 
employee of the Bureau of Alcohol, To-
bacco and Firearms (ATF) authorized 
to perform any functions relating to 
the administration or enforcement of 
this part by ATF Order 1130.21, Delega-
tion Order—Delegation of the Direc-
tor’s Authorities in 27 CFR Part 13—
Labeling Proceedings. 

ATF. The Bureau of Alcohol, Tobacco 
and Firearms, Department of the 
Treasury, Washington, DC 20226. 

Brewer. Any person who brews beer 
(except a person who produces only 
beer exempt from tax under 26 U.S.C. 
5053(e)) and any person who produces 
beer for sale. 

Certificate holder. The permittee or 
brewer whose name, address, and basic 
permit number, or plant registry num-
ber, appears on an approved ATF F 
5100.31, certificate of label approval, 
certificate of exemption from label ap-
proval, or distinctive liquor bottle ap-
proval. 

Certificate of exemption from label ap-
proval. A certificate issued on ATF F 
5100.31 which authorizes the bottling of 
wine or distilled spirits, under the con-
dition that the product will under no 
circumstances be sold, offered for sale, 
shipped, delivered for shipment, or oth-
erwise introduced by the applicant, di-
rectly or indirectly, into interstate or 
foreign commerce. 

Certificate of label approval. A certifi-
cate issued on ATF F 5100.31 that au-
thorizes the bottling or packing of 
wine, distilled spirits, or malt bev-
erages, or the removal of bottled wine, 
distilled spirits, or malt beverages 
from customs custody for introduction 
into commerce, as long as the project 
bears labels identical to the labels af-
fixed to the face of the certificate, or 
labels with changes authorized by the 
certificate. 
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